## **Bennington Building Committee**

September 12, 2013

Meeting began at 7:05

Attendance: Tom James, Peter Martel, Steve Osienski, Jeff Rose, Rhea Taylor

Minutes from 8/29 were approved with the following corrections:

- The date in the footer is wrong; 9/12/13 should be 1/29/13
- The 5th paragraph should include: Peter will attend a Conservation Commission meeting to share an update, and to solicit their input and support.

Peter saw Valerie Germain earlier today and he will attend the next Conservation Commission meeting, on 9/19 at 6:30pm. He will also attend the next VFW meeting. Steve will talk to the Boy Scouts about possibly using the building.

Margaret Dillon provided a proposal for \$950 to do an energy assessment for the Railroad Station. Peter shared a draft of a Grant to NEGEF (New England Grassroots Environmental Fund). It was approved with minor corrections and Peter will submit it tonight.

Rhea will work on compiling the historical information in an appropriate format for Dave Drasba. Dave can begin work as soon as we are ready. Peter will let Dave Drasba know bathrooms are a priority. He will also check with the NH Election officials regarding any immediate compliance issues related to elections.

Peter will resend the NH Preservation grant and the Drasba agreement to Dee, for Jim to sign and then send. He also reported signing the project up on the LCHIP site, allowing us to receive updates from LCHIP.

Steve and Jeff reported the the BOS approved our joining the NH Preservation Alliance.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10

Respectfully submitted, Peter K. Martel

Draft Agenda (for next meeting) and Forward Tasks included on the next page.